THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

September 3, 1965

Dear Ellsworth:

This brings my warmest thanks and congratulations on your superb performance in Santo Domingo. Your patience and skill and determination have once again been of the greatest value to your country -- and a source of great strength for me. I am afraid you have put yourself right in line for more impossible assignments like this last one, but you must be sure to get a well-earned rest first.

Sincerely,

Honorable Ellsworth Bunker
U. S. Representative to the Council
of the Organization of American States
Department of State
Washington, D. C.